
City of Austin

Recommendation for Action

301 W. Second Street
Austin, TX

File #: 20-1476, Agenda Item #: 3. 4/9/2020���

Posting Language
Amend a contract with MJR Partners for consulting services to guide the review and evaluation of the Cultural
Funding Program in the amount of $50,000 for a total amount not to exceed $95,000.

Lead Department
Economic Development.

Fiscal Note
This item has no fiscal impact.

For More Information:
Veronica Briseno, Director/Economic Development Dept. 512-974-7802, Meghan Wells, Cultural Arts Division
Manager, 512-974-9413.

Additional Backup Information:
MJR Partners was engaged to guide review and evaluation of the Cultural Funding Program, including
examination of program history, operation, structure, peer panel and matrix processes and participation;
include the community of stakeholders, in conversation about program experience, goals and priorities; and
prepare of a report on findings, with corresponding recommendations for guiding principles, future program
structure and operation.  Ultimately, the exercise will result in recommendations for changes to the program
that better align with the Austin Strategic Direction 2023, resulting in a higher degree of effectiveness in grant-
making and advance the Division’s commitment to equitable access to resources and opportunities to support
and serve the community through arts and culture.

MJR Partners contracted with the Economic Development Department in March 2019 for a phased approach
for $45,000 in the timeframe of March 2019 through April 2020.  Due to the extensive community engagement
and depth and breadth of feedback received from stakeholders during the first three (of five) phases of the
process, the Economic Development Department has now extended the timeline for the Cultural Funding
Review Process through early 2021, to allow thorough community conversation, and generate and vet
recommendations for programmatic changes.  The Economic Development Department has adjusted the
timeline for the Review Process, with completion and recommendations to Council expected by February
2021.

This amendment will add an additional 12 months and $50,000 to the original contract amount of $45,000 with
MJR Partners for a not to exceed amount of $95,000.

Culture and Lifelong Learning.
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